Gleraniamania

Planting Since 1972

A Publication of the San Diego Geranium Society
The San Diego Geranium Society meets the Second
Tuesday of the month, 7 p.m., in Room 101 of the
Casa Del Prado in Balboa Park.

Meetings are Free! All Welcome!

President’s Message
Happy New Year!

Just to start the New Year right, we are (finally) going to
have a workshop on Propagation. George will supply the
pots, labels, and soil, and other members will supply
cuttings. Victor will demonstrate how he does his
propagation and other members will offer free advice and
talk about their successes or failures. Remember Rule
Number One: Put a label with the cutting! In fact, you
might want to put TWO labels in a pot so that when you
repot the cutting you do not lose the label during the move
(don't ask).

In spite of the best efforts of the California weather, we
returned from the Rose Bowl Parade and a visit to
Mountain View, CA to discover that the Hot Pink Zonal
and Purple Ivy plants not only survived the 34F nights and
a light frost, but seem to be putting out more blooms.
(Rule Number Two: if you take cuttings then make
duplicates of the labels and put them with the new plants).

See you at the meeting! Don't forget the Pelargonium
Conference Saturday 28 March 2020 at the SD Botanic
Garden (AKA Quail!). We will be selling plants, and
Robin Parer has been invited to be one of the speakers.

Patrick Powell
President

SDGS Officers

President - Patrick Powell
papowell@astart.com
Vice President - Marilyn Ketteringham
rmkett@sbcglobal.net
Treasurer - Brenda Archer
leocat25@cox.net
Secretary - Cathy Miller
dlmcym@cox.net

January Meeting
Tuesday, December 14, 2020
6:30pm

Don’t forget to -
Bring Cuttings from your Garden -
Bring a plant for “Show and Tell”

WY YEAR RESOLITTEGLYS

Join a gardening club. ...
Plant at least one native plant. ...
Install a bat house. ...
Create a compost bin. ...

Volunteer at a community garden. ...
Leave grass clipping on your lawn and
keep them out of the landfill. ...

Try your hand at saving seeds for next year. ...
Plant at least one flower for the bees.

December Nights

Santa’s Heper!

Our Beautiful Tree!

The tree was donated to
Silent Voices - who
passed it on to a single
mother. The family
was SO happy to have
such a nice tree -
and they send a big
THANK YOU!




PROPAGATING PELARGONIUMS
Wayne Handlos, Ph.D.

The most common method for propagating pelargoniums/geraniums is by cuttings. This is what in the past was called “taking
slips.”

While it is possible to grow geraniums from seed, most highly regarded cultivars can only be reproduced consistently by
cuttings. Open-pollinated flowers will not usually come true from seed in pelargoniums. So the only way to reproduce the
plant you see is through vegetative means, i.e. taking cuttings and maintaining the clone.

Cuttings are taken from the ends of actively growing stems. The terminal two to four inches are cut from the parental plant
with a sharp knife, razor blade or shears. The shoot should have at least two to four leaves. Cut the stem just below a node
(the point where the leaf is attached to the stem) [link to anatomy]. Roots will only develop from the region of a node.
Remove the leaves from the lowest one or two nodes. Bend the leaf until it breaks cleanly from the stem. (In some of the
scented varieties of Pelargonium, the leaves may have to be bent carefully to the side so as not to strip tissue from and damage
the stem.) Ideally the cutting should still have two to four large leaves.

The cutting is rooted in potting mix which is prepared by adding perlite or vermiculite to a commercially prepared potting
mix. The mix should be about one-third to one-half perlite or vermiculite. It is easiest to root the cuttings in their own pots;
a two inch pot is about the right size. Make a hole in the potting mix (a pencil works well) and insert the cutting so that at
least one node is covered by the mix. Push the mix gently around the cutting to firm it in place. Add a label to the pot so you
remember the name of the cultivar. (Use a pencil to write the label because many permanent inks fade in sunlight. Some inks
are completely soluble in water.) Water the cutting gently and thoroughly so that water comes out the bottom of the pot. Keep
the cutting out of direct, hot sun for a day or two. Keep it moist but not soggy. Some modern zonal varieties may root within
two weeks (they are selected for their rooting ability), but some varieties may take much longer. Older, woody stems tend
to root more slowly too and you may have to wait six weeks or more for a root system to develop.

If you are making cuttings from several different cultivars, disinfect your knife, blade or shears between plants. This will
reduce the transmission of disease organisms and viruses from plant to plant. Be sure to wash old pots before reusing them.

Plants may benefit from bottom heat especially during the cooler days of the year. Propagating mats are available for this
purpose at some garden centers.

When you see roots coming out of the bottom of your pot, the cutting is ready to be planted in regular potting mix. Invert the

pot and gently tap it against a solid surface until the plant and soil fall from the pot. Carefully place the rooted cutting in a
slightly larger pot, add soil, tap gently to settle the mix and water gently. You are on your way!
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